
SITUATION UPDATE 

 

29 February 2020 

 

COVID-19 update 
 
The Public Health Agency (PHA) has received notification that the one presumptive 
positive case of COVID-19 in Northern Ireland has now been confirmed by reference 
laboratory.  

The family has asked that their privacy is respected at this time given the personal 
impact of this issue. 

Northern Ireland now has full access to the NHS 111 helpline service on coronavirus. 
Callers should press 1 when they are advised. This service is provided in Northern 
Ireland solely for coronavirus guidance and not for other conditions. 

 


